
  
 

May 13, 2020 

Dear Four Winds Members, 

 

We hope that his notice finds everyone healthy and safe during this difficult quarantine period. 

 

On March 12, 2020, Governor Ralph Northam declared a state of emergency due to the spread of 

the novel coronavirus (COVID-19), a communicable disease and a public health threat. On 

March 23, 2020, Executive Order 53 was issued closing recreational and many other businesses, 

and banning gatherings of more than 10 people and lastly, on March 30, 2020, Executive Order 

55 established the temporary Stay at Home Order. The Four Winds Club has been abiding by 

these orders as directed as it is to the best interest to the members and Four Winds as a business. 

 

Governor Northam has implemented reopening the state in phases. On May 15, 2020, Phase One 

of Executive Order 61 will take effect. Phase one will “EASE” certain temporary restrictions, 

NOT ELIMINATE THE RESTRICTIONS.  

 

Taking into consideration the limits outlined in Executive Order 61, guidance provided by the 

Virginia Department of Health and coordination with other campgrounds in the area the 

following actions will be enforced starting May 15, 2020: 

 The Out of Bounds will not reopen until a full health department inspection has been 

done.  Circumstances may force us to wait until Phase Two. 

 The pool and youth center will not open until Phase Two is underway. 

 Overnight guest passes will NOT be sold during Phase One. 

 Any persons without up-to-date membership/family passes will not be allowed entry. 

 All outside workers requiring entry must be pre-approved and coordinated with the 

Office and Security. Additionally, the requesting Member will meet their party at the gate 

to escort them on and off the property.  

 All employees coming in contact with the public will be required to wear masks. 

 Gatherings over 10 people are still prohibited, therefore, no Memorial Day events will be 

planned. 

 

Due to this pandemic, the camping season schedule has been skewed. For this reason, golf cart 

registration fees have been reduced to $5.00 for the 2020 season. All stickers must be purchased  

and applied by July 1, 2020.  After this date, violation fines will apply. Prices will return to 

$15.00 effective January 1, 2021. 

 

Lastly, we realize that Memorial Day weekend is quickly approaching.  Neither large party 

gatherings nor overnight guests are allowed.  Please keep these restrictions in mind when making 

your holiday plans.   

 

We will keep you informed through the remaining re-opening processes. Remember stay healthy 

and stay safe!  

 

Respectfully,  

 

Denise G. Lanier, Vice-President 

The Four Winds Club, Board of Directors  


